
Euxton Church of England Primary School  
In our Christian family, we all SHINE in the light of Jesus. 

Bank Lane, Wigan Road, Euxton, Chorley, Lancashire, PR7 6JW 

(01257)263454   

Website: www.euxtonceprimary.co.uk      e-mail: head@euxton.lancs.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Mrs M Ash                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
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Dear Parents, 

 

Euxton Superstars! 

Congratulations to this week’s class Superstars: 

Reception: Olly 

Year 1: George 

Year 2:  Elissa  

Year 3:  April 

Year 4:  William 

Year 5:  Isaac 

Year 6:  Ruby 

Well done to you all! 

 

There will be no Celebration Worship next week due to the Bog-Eyed Jog 

 

School trips 

This week Y2 enjoyed their trip to Clitheroe castle as part of their history learning about castles. Y3 

investigated the Egyptian exhibitions at Bolton Museum. Today Y6 had a great time at British 

Commercial Vehicle Museum (Leyland Trucks) – thank you to Mrs Benabda for helping to arrange 

the visit. The children were great ambassadors for school and displayed excellent behaviour while 

out of school. Thank you also to Tyrer’s Coaches for their continued support and generosity by 

providing our transport at either a very reasonable price or sometimes free of charge. Thank you 

also to our PTFA who contribute 25% to any transport costs and fully fund our Multi-Faith visits to other 

places of worship. All this support helps to keep our overall costs down when arranging trips and 

have we tried our best to keep the price of trips to around £15. However, with venue prices and 

ticket entries increasing, moving forward we will endeavour to keep costs below £20. We consider 

our school visits to be an important part of our curriculum offer to children to enhance their learning 

and experiences. If you have any questions about school trips, please do not hesitate to ask. 

 

Netball Finals 

 

Well done to our netball team, who have now finished their season. Over 4 weeks, they played 10 

group games, winning every game to make finals night. On finals night, they played 3 more group 

games, again winning them all to make the semi-finals. Having won their semi-final, they then made 

the final and finished 2nd out of all the schools in Chorley. We are all so proud of you! Thank you to 

Mr Westwell for coaching the team and taking them to the matches and as always a huge thank 

you to our parents who support after school activities and provide the taxis. 
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Good luck choir! 

Good luck to our school choir who are taking part in the Lancashire Sings 

performance next Wednesday with other schools from across the county. 

They have spent many weeks learning and practising the songs – I know 

they will do us all proud 😊 Thank you to Ms Lucas, Mrs Tattersall and Mrs 

Mulkern for supporting the school choir. 

 

Colour Run 

Thank you to all who joined in with the fun of the PTFA Colour Run last Friday.  It was great to see so 

many families running and enjoying being covered in paint!  Thank you to our PTFA for organising 

this popular event especially Kate Cooper who managed the event and made it the success it was. 

On top of all the fun a wonderful £543 was raised for school. Thank you! 

 

PTFA Bog-Eyed Jog 

The Bog-Eyed Jog will take place next Friday 20th June at 8.15am. The cost is 

£2.50 with payment on the day (no need to pre-book). 

Children should come to school in their pyjamas and suitable outdoor 

footwear. After their track laps, they will join their friends for breakfast 

(breakfast juice, cereals and toast with dairy-free spread) in the hall before 

changing into uniform ready for the school day. Any other potential allergies 

should be alerted to the PTFA via their email euxtoncofeptfa@gmail.com. 

Thank you, as always, for supporting our PTFA! 

 

 

EuXton Factor 

We are happy to announce that our annual EuXton Factor performance 

will be taking place on Thursday 17th July at 2pm this year. Auditions will 

take place in class during the week beginning 7th July. All children from 

years 1-6 are welcome to showcase their talents for the rest of their class, 

either in groups or on their own. All talents are encouraged, and we can't 

wait to see everyone's performances. Parents of the children who are 

chosen to perform in the whole school performance will be informed by Friday 11th July. 

 

 

Summer Term Key Dates Ahead 

 

Monday 16th June – Y1 trip to Fireground Museum  

Wednesday 18th June – Choir singing at Lancashire Sings 

Thursday 19th June – Reception trip to Smithills Open Farm. 

Thursday 19th June – Y4 trip to Haigh Hall. 

Thursday 19th June – Y3 and Y4 Sports Day at 2.30pm 

Monday 23rd June – Wednesday 25th June – Y6 Residential to Robinwood. 

Friday 27th June – Y1 and Y2 Sports Day at 2.30pm 

Monday 30th June – Y6 trip to Blackburn Cathedral for a leaver’s service by Blackburn Diocese. 

Wednesday 2nd July – Move up day. Transition day for classes to meet next year’s teacher and 

spend time in new classrooms. Y6 children visiting high schools. 

Thursday 3rd July – Y5 and Y5 Production 2pm and 6pm. 

Saturday 5th July – Euxton Gala on school field. 

Thursday 10th July – Y6 Leaver’s Service (afternoon in church). 

Thursday 10th July – PTFA Leaver’s Disco (Y4-6). 

Monday 14th July – Last swimming session for Y3. 

Thursday 17th July – Euxton factor 2pm 

Friday 18th July – End of school year. School finishes at 1.30pm. No ASC. 
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Online Safety 

Please see attached online safety newsletter which includes guidance on online 

privacy. 

 

 

 

School Meals from September 

Our school meals continue to be delicious, healthy and very good value.  From September we 

have been notified that Lancashire County Council have increased the charge of a meal to 

£2.90. 

 

Euxton Girls Cricket Sessions 

Euxton Dynamites based at Euxton Cricket Club have sessions for girls interested in playing cricket 

every Wednesday – please see the attached flyer. 

 

 

Chorley Little Theatre 

Coming next month! A live stage version of Disney's classic animated film Aladdin. With a fast-

talking Genie, magic carpet rides, and great songs it's fun for the whole family. Please see flyer 

attached and use the link below to book tickets for this magical event.  If you do go along you 

may recognise our very own Poppy from Y5 who is taking part this year.  Good luck Poppy, we 

hope you have a great time. 

 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/chorleytheatre/e-qyrjpo 

 

And finally …… 

 

We hope all the dads, grandads, step-dads and any other special person 

in your child’s life, enjoys their chocolate bar sent home with your child 

today and kindly donated by our PTFA.  The children have been very 

creative making cards too this week. Happy Father’s Day on Sunday! 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a great weekend, 

 

Best wishes 

Mrs Mairi Ash, 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In our Christian family, we all SHINE in the light of Jesus. 
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